
Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 

Anti-Dumping Review Panel 
C/O Legal , Audit & Assurance 

Department of Industry, Innovation and Science 
10 Binara Street 

Canberra City ACT 2601 
02 6276 1781  

Email: adrp@industry.gov.au 
Web: www.adreviewpanel.gov.au 

By email 

Dear Commissioner, 

CERTAIN HOLLOW STRUCTURAL SECTIONS (HSS) exported from the INDIA AND 
UNITED ARAB EMIRATES (UAE) 

Applicants: Austube Mills Pty Ltd 

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) review of HSS exported from India and the UAE 
was initiated on 19 September 2016. A copy of the public notice is attached. 

To support the ADRP review, the ADRP Member requests the Anti-Dumping Commission 
(ADC) provide the following documents: 

1. The Statement of Essential Facts (SEF) including any confidential attachments
relevant to the grounds of the review application;

2. Any parties’ submissions to the ADC commenting on the investigation including
confidential attachments relevant to the grounds of the application for review;

3. All confidential attachments to the Termination Report;
4. Confidential verification reports of exporters the subject of the investigation, together

with confidential appendices and attachments; and
5. Any other relevant information (as defined in s269ZZK Customs Act 1901) pertinent

to the grounds of review raised by the Applicant, for example:
• any other information relied on in making the decision the subject of the

review.

Confidential and Public Documents 
Only confidential versions of documents need to be provided. Public versions of documents 
that have been published on the ADC website, including on the Electronic Public Record for 
the relevant case, are not required. 



  
Due date for documents 
The ADRP Member requests the ADC provide the documents requested by 4 October 2016. 
  
Provision of documents 
Documents are to be loaded to the ADRP extranet in this folder: (Please contact the ADRP 
Secretariat for access. Ph. 02 6276 1787.) 
 

 
 
For large documents and complex Excel formatted documents, please contact the ADRP 
Secretariat to access SIGBOX to provide these documents. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
ADRP Secretariat on behalf of the ADRP Member 
21 September 2016  
 




